
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

             

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance this week 
 
 

                         

1A 88.15%  2A 94.00%        3F 92.86%       4F 91.33%          5L 96.21%      6B 96.79% 

1K 87.93% 2Ri 86.55%       3G 92.33%       4H 89.66%          5S 93.93%      6H 91.43% 

1T 90.67% 2Ru 90.67%     3N 97.24%       4L 97.93%          6T 95.00% 
  

Well done to 3N & 4L for best attendance this week. 
School Target:  95.5% 

 

Overall attendance since September: 95.39% 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 27
th

 November   2015 

istening  xcellence  ttitude  espect  egotiate  njoy   esponsible   upport 

Our 'British Value' for November is FREEDOM 

The children are now aware that they have the FREEDOM to make decisions, during the school day, e.g. to 

take on a challenge in a lesson. The children understand that they have the freedom to control their 

thoughts and attitude towards being a Gold Medal Role Model and Learner.  The children have the freedom 

to make ‘choices’ and promote an anti-bullying ethos, at school.  Through November, we have been 

reminded that, ‘Man’s greatest freedom, is his freedom to choose’ (Victor Frankl – Holocaust survivor). 

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator 

Well done to the following 

pupils for demonstrating 

the value of freedom this 

week: Danielle 1T, Jervay 

1K, Harmony 1A, Myra 2Ri, 

Nicola 2Ru, Othaimeen 2A, 

Ali 3G, Ibrahim 3N, Shekina 

3F, Hashem 4L, Sajad 4H, 

Sian 4F, Cheyenne 5S, Ellie 

5L, Lena 6B, Mehmet 6H, 

 Naima 6T 

 

Book Swap Shop – loads of books exchanged hands this week with happy faces leaving the Round Hall as these children 

were eager to read their newly acquired treasures. Keep an eye out for the next one! 

After the Harvest Festival our Year 6 Prefects asked whether they could remain in touch with our visitors from 

the Rose Taylor Day Centre.  On Wednesday eight of our pupils visited the centre and spent time talking whilst 

playing games and demonstrating how to use an iPad. This time was thoroughly enjoyed by all.  

Our Nursery children give their resounding approval to the 

workmen who are finishing off their playground. Their 
patience has paid off and a wonderful new colourful and fit 

for purpose play surface means that they can now access 

the full outdoor learning experiences. Thanks to Enfield LA 
and Murphy for completing this long awaited job. 



 

  

  

   

 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dates for your diary 

Value for the Month for November: Freedom 

Friday 4th December  Division Workshop for Parents 

Tuesday 8th December Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6:00pm and Food Tasting Event 

Friday 11th December  WINTER WONDER LAND  

Tuesday 15th December Certificates Assembly& Talent Show 

Wednesday 16th December  Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 17th December Carols around the Tree;  

School closes at 1:30pm  

  

  

3N enjoyed making play-doh and creating models 

for their literacy project this week.  They worked well 

in pairs to make characters and props for the stories 

they will be writing next week. 

We have read The Stone Age Boy and the children 

have planned stories set in the Stone Age so their 

models are of cave people and props such as 

camp fires, caves and spears.  

They will incorporate facts about the Stone Age into 

their stories. 

Mrs Nelson – Teacher Class 3N 

 

Science Corner  

Year 4 have been learning about Electricity and how to 
make a circuit. My partner and I made a circuit and 
the bulb lit up. We then had 4 more people join and  

add to our circuit. It was hard but we made it work!  Clifford. 
 
Today we made an electric circuit. We attached the wires, batteries 
and the bulb together and it worked! I enjoyed it. Tuana. 

Road Safety Week 
It was unfortunately necessary for local residents to request yet again the support from police to monitor driving and parking in Salisbury 
Road, who had to remind drivers of expectations. They were not impressed to see parents parking on or in front of driveways, often 
accompanied with statements that it is only for a few minutes; residents hear this every day. We have been asked to make a note of any 
cars that cause a concern regarding parking or driving and pass licence plate numbers to the police. We would rather that you are all 
considerate and patient drivers, but we will inform authorities when required. 
One solution is of course that you leave the car at home if you live nearby. 

The story The Queen’s Hat inspired much cross-curricular learning 

for Year 2 in the past weeks and culminated in a marvellous 

musical experience at the Barbican Music Hall. The story was set 

to music and the children had learnt the songs and actions that 

accompanied this delightful tale. The journey to Liverpool Street  

by train was so easy, took little time and highlighted how 

fortunate we are to have London’s arts, culture and museums on 

our doorstep.  

Anti Bullying Week 

Key to our anti-bullying strategies is the role of the 

bystander. Children were reminded that standing by, 

encouraging or withholding the truth is as bad as being 

the bully. 

 


